Ambassador Sylvanus Adiewere Nsofor

Embassy of the Federal Republic of Nigeria

3519 International Court, NW

Washington, DC 20008

Dear Ambassador,

I am writing to call on the Nigerian authorities to drop all charges against Yahaya Sharif-Aminu, a 22-year-old singer. He was sentenced to death by a Court in Kano State for a song that was considered blasphemous against Prophet Muhammad. On 21 January, the Kano State Appeal Panel ordered the retrial of his case on the basis that he did not receive legal representation throughout his trial.

Yahaya Sharif-Aminu should never have been sentenced to death in the first place. His conviction is incompatible with Nigeria’s constitution, which guarantees the right to freedom of expression.
Sincerely,

